
December 3, 2012 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, December 3, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
       Councilman David Adams 
       Councilman Mike Billiot 
       Councilman Frank Boura 
       Councilman Jody Cheramie 
       Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
 
     Others attending were Roland Cheramie, Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Robert Lee, Jamie 
Liner, Lindberg Lorraine, Chet Louviere, Lawrence Mounic, Chief Reggie Pitre, John 
Plaisance, Greg Terry, Mitchell Theriot, and E. J. Verdin. 
 
    Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded 
approving the minutes from the previous meeting held on November 19, 2012.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman David Adams led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga informed the Council no building permits were submitted for approval. 
 
     Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie 
seconded approving an Occupational License for Guidry’s Meat Market, LLC, 704 North 
Alex Plaisance Blvd. owners Simon and Stephanie Guidry.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga presented a report from the South Central Planning Building 
Inspector declaring 143 Griffin Lane a dangerous building.  Councilman David Adams 
presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded approving a dangerous 
building letter be sent to the property owner.  The Council unanimously approved the 
motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded 
approving the 2013 meeting schedule.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
 
     Town Engineer John Plaisance presented the project updates as follows: 
 

 Sewer Phase III – Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman 
Priscilla Mounic seconded approving Change Order No. 1 required due to the re-
routing of the sewer lines.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented.   

 Sewer Phase IV – Right-of-Way experts are beginning. 
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 Seawall Phase II – Mayor Joey Bouziga stated we are still waiting on a decision 
from FEMA.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated he would try to schedule a meeting 
sometime this week. 

 Seawall Phase III – Working on Engineering Contracts. 

 Oakridge Park Waterlines Phase I and Phase II are almost complete. 

 Frank’s Supermarket Crossover – paperwork has been submitted to the state. 

 Gas and Diesel Tanks – This project should begin sometime in January. 

 Repairs to Seawall Phase I – a meeting will be schedule with Mayor Joey Bouziga 
and Councilman Frank Boura to discuss the repairs. 

 
          Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
approving Resolution No. 1529 authorizing Mayor Bouziga signs and enters into a 
Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with South Central Planning and Development for 
police radios.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council he received several complaints regarding 
vehicles parked along Oakridge Drive.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated vehicles being parked 
along Oakridge Drive are creating problems for large trucks.  Councilman Mike Billiot 
presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded approving “NO PARKING” 
signs be installed along Oakridge Drive.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council he requested and was approved funding in 
the amount of $100,000.00 from the Lafourche Parish Government to construct a pavilion 
with lights over the basketball court in Oakridge Park.     
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed several problems are being addressed regarding the 
Street Resurfacing Projects Phase I through Phase III. 
 
     Mayor Joey informed the Council the Official and employee banquet will be held on 
Thursday, December 20, 2012 at 6:00 P.M. 
 
    Mayor Bouziga requested adding parade permit to the agenda.  No audience comments 
were presented.  Councilman Frank Boura presented a motion and Councilman David 
Adams seconded approving a parade permit for the Golden Meadow Family Fishing 
Rodeo Christmas Parade scheduled on Saturday, December 8, 2012 at 2:00 P.M. 
beginning at Armand Street and ending at the Town Hall.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga wished all candidates luck for Saturday’s runoff election. 
 
    Councilman Frank Boura requested Mayor Joey Bouziga proceed with the Golden 
Meadow Rotary Grant. Mayor Joey Bouziga stated he did not know Rotary was ready but 
he would contact them. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
     Mr. Greg Terry informed the Council several Toys for Tots boxes were placed around 
Town and the toys would be used for local children 1 year old to 12 years old. 
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     Mayor Joey Bouziga commended Foreman Salvador Gonzalez, Jr.  for a good job 
installing Christmas lights. 
 
     With no further business to discuss Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion 
and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded approving this meeting adjourns at 7:17 P.M.  
The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        _____________________ 
        MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_____________________________  
TOWN CLERK, JAMIE LINER 
 
 
 
 
      
 
      


